






















Report Multnomah County Historical Societies’ semi-annual report to

the OHS Levy Oversight Committee

Reporting for Jan 1, 2022 – July 1, 2022

East County Historical Organization

Peggy Olin, President of the Board

Margaret Erikson, Bookkeeper

Total levy funds were received $25.000 - February 2022

Fees, membership & alarm 258.00
Insurance 3569.00
Membership Costs 40.00
Newsletter 100.00
Postage/post office 25.00
Professional Fees/Taxes 255.00
Restoration 939.00
Supplies 87.00
Storage 878.00
Technology 651.00
Utilities 3590.00

The 1893 Heslin House Museum has had a very interesting life its 129 years.
From its initial building as a Boarding House, to a family home, these wall have
seen many changes. The Museum artifacts are from the Heslin Family, furniture,
piano and donations from Fairview residents, Blue Lake memorabilia Fairview
School and a lot if history of the east country.

The 1915 City of Fairview Jail is listed on the National Register the Heslin
House Museum are both located in Ne/cha-kee Park/Handy Park.
The Museum and Jail are both open the third Saturday of each month.

The 1874 Zimmerman Heritage Farm House Museum, was the home of
three Generation of the Zimmerman Family
That lived in the house from 1874 to 1992 the artifacts in the collection in the
house all belonged to the Zimmerman family, range from furniture, clothes, shoes,



hats, dishes, children’s toys, dolls, doll furniture and clothes, glassware, pictures,
books and lots of history of east County.

“Bringing the Zimmerman House Museum back to its GLORY”
Our restoration work on the outside of the Zimmerman house is coming

along we were hoping all the painting would be all done by early spring but with
all the rain we had that didn’t happen, as we said the house was stripped of many
years of paint then a coat of primer and finely the house got the final coat painted
white with black trim in June 2022.

We are planning to OPEN on Saturday – September 17, 2022
Mark your calendar and save the date, its going to be a very special day, come
celebrate with us!

Both of our houses have nice size gardens, Heslin House is a shared garden with
Handy Park. Lots of beautiful flowers, shrubs, and trees.

Zimmerman House Gardens, Grape Arbor with a history of weddings, wisteria
grows across the front of the house and in 2014 we planted a butterfly garden, so
we have lots beautiful flowers for you to enjoy.

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the East County Historical
Organization (ECHO) we thank you for the Multnomah County Tax Levy Fund
check for $25,000.00. We are deeply grateful for your contribution, which will
make a tremendous difference in our efforts to preserve the treasures, stories,
and memories of the early founders of Multnomah County.  Your support
strengthens our ability to document the lives, culture, and historical record of the
Heslin, Zimmerman and other pioneering families so that future generations can
learn the rich history of the area.

Thank You




